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LPMGA January General Meeting 
 

The speakers for the Lafayette Parish Master Gardener Association January meeting will 

be Babette Werner, Heather Warner-Finley, and Theresa Gore. They will be speaking 

about various topics. The meeting will be held at the Lafayette Parish Public Library 

downtown at 301 West Congress at 12:00 noon on January 6 on the second floor. The 

public is invited. 

 

Reminders: Report LPMGA volunteer and continuing education hours by December 31. 

If you havenôt paid your annual LPMGA dues of $10, now is the time!  Dues go up to 

$15 after December 31. 
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¶ MG Events, Reports, & 
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¶ December Social ɂ5 
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¶ What Plant am I? - 7 
¶ 2016 Committee Renewal  

and Selection Formɂ8 
¶ January Calendarɂ9 
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PRESIDENTSô MESSAGE 

 

 

 

Message from 2015 President 

Heather Finley and incoming 2016 

President Linda Beyt 

 
 

In January of last year, the then-new board attended a retreat to define needs in our 

organization, set common goals, and make plans to achieve those goals. We had four (4) 

goals: 

1. Identify options for relocation of our demo gardens and production greenhouse, 

and report to the membership; 

2. Increase member interest, understanding of leadership goals, and volunteer 

activities; 

3. Share more information online and increase our community profile by posting 

events; information about our organization and our mission. Improve our public 

relations for plant sales, PlantFest, and the Jr. Master Gardener Program; and 

4. Keep it FUN and SOCIAL. 

 

So, as we look to the promise of a new board and a new year, please let us know 

whether you think these are the right goals, whether you think we made progress, and 

identify other goals that you think Lafayette Parish Master Gardeners should strive for.  

Contact any member of the board, old or new. We would be thrilled to hear your 

assessments. 
 

And so, as the 2015 president, Heather wants to thank you again for the privilege of 

serving as the President of this organization.  Linda, as the 2016 president, hopes you 

share in her excitement and determination to make 2016 the best year ever! 
 

Linda and Heather 

 



 

 

GERALDôS CORNER 
 

Happy New Year Master Gardeners!!! 

  

Welcome to a new year and new opportunities to make a positive difference in the lives of others;  and also for 

opportunities for our personal growth and development in the area of horticulture and gardening.  

 

Citrus continues to gain popularity among gardeners here in south La. The reason being that in addition to not requiring a 

lot of management, citrus fruit are delicious and vitamin rich. The one limiting factor in terms of production in this area is 

cold damage which can severely injure or kill citrus. Because itôs been several years since the last time we had killing cold 

temperatures, many gardeners have citrus trees that are producing quality fruit. As we approach winter, gardeners must 

remain vigilant about watching the weather for predicted freezing temperatures along with being prepared to protect trees 

if needed. There are a few things Iôd like to point out to gardeners who at the first prediction of freezing temperatures 

begin placing calls to the Extension office with question about how to protect citrus trees. It must be noted that in order to 

be prepared, one must understand cold hardiness and the way it relates to citrus. Cold hardiness refers to a plantôs ability 

to withstand or survive freeze temperatures without being seriously injured or killed. In terms of cold hardiness kumquats 

are the most cold hardy, followed by Satsumas, Sweet oranges, and grapefruit, with lemons and limes being the least cold 

hardy. The old saying by many older gardeners regarding citrus is that sweet fruit can take more cold temperatures and 

survive than sour fruit. I wonder if that is the reason why we frequently see older kumquat trees on old home sites rather 

than older lemon trees? It is very important to manage citrus trees to maintain good health because as a general rule 

healthy trees usually tolerate more cold temperatures, as do older mature trees. It must be noted that anytime the 

temperature drops below 32 degrees the potential for damage to the fruit on the trees is possible. As temperatures 

approaches the mid ï 20ôs and below, the potential for damage to the actual tree becomes increasingly possible. One of 

the unique things about citrus is that mature fruit can remain on the tree and can be harvested as needed. However, 

whenever a freeze is predicted, especially if freezing temperatures are predicted for several hours, it becomes more likely 

that the quality of the fruit on  trees will be affected. Long story short, keep an eye on the weather and predicted freezing 

temperatures and remove fruit anytime a freeze is predicted, especially for several hours. Remember if trees are covered 

with plastic overnight, that plastic covering should be removed the following morning to avoid damage from heat buildup 

especially if the sun is shining the next day!! 

 

Winter and early spring are generally the optimum time for gardeners to prune most plants in the home landscape. Every 

year especially as winter arrives, many calls come into the Extension office regarding pruning of specific plants; mostly 

questions about when is the best time to prune. Many times I wish the first question would be - I have a particular type of 

plant and Iôd like to know if it requires pruning? Plant species vary in terms of if they need pruning and how much should 

be removed when pruned. Believe it or not, there are many gardeners who prune only because they read about pruning , or 

saw someone pruning, and just assumed that the plants in their landscapes needed pruning. It must be kept in mind that 

before pruning a plant you should decide if youôre pruning for a specific purpose. Gardeners probably should ask why 

prune before asking when to prune. As Certified Master Gardeners, youôll be asked or will be a part of conversations 

regarding pruning especially at this time of the year. While there are no specific etched- in- stone rules for pruning,  

gardeners should not be afraid to try their hand at pruning.  Be sure that youôre pruning for a purpose, you have the right 

tools and use the proper pruning techniques. Some considerations regarding pruning that gardeners should be aware of is 

that once the decision to prune is made, preserving the natural form or character of the particular plant species is important. 

It is also important to note that some shrubs may require annual pruning, while others may not. However it is better to do 

a little pruning each year than to drastically cut back a plant that has been neglected for several years. For example, if 

pruning to lower or maintain a certain height for a particular plant species, lower the height by selectively removing 

branches or canes at varying heights instead of shearing straight across the top of the plant which will destroy the natural 

form of the plant. On small branches or wood the size of your fingers, the type of pruning technique is not as critical as 

when you begin removing larger branches. That is when itôs important to make proper pruning cuts.  Cuts should be make 

just outside the wrinkled area where the limb or branch attaches to the main trunk, which promotes callusing and healing 

of the wound. However if you cut too far inward and into the wrinkled area, this will result in a flush cut that severely 

restricts healing, leaving your plant susceptible to insects or disease-induced rot.    

                           Geraldôs Corner continued on page 6 



 

 

EVENTS, REPORTS, AND BOARD ANNOUNCEMENTS 

EMBRACE THE CHALLENGE  

BRING YOUR REUSABLE WATER BOTTLE TO MASTER GARDENER FUNCTIONS!  

2016 LPMGA Meetings: 
(First Wednesday 

Except in July) 
Daytimeɂnoon/Eveningɂ6 pm 

2016 LPMGA Board 
Meetings, 1 pm: 

(Fourth Monday except for 
July & Dec.) 

JANUARY 6, Noon JANUARY 25 

FEBRUARY 3,  6 pm FEBRUARY 22 

MARCH 2, Noon MARCH 28 

APRIL 6,  6 pm APRIL 25 

MAY 4,  6 pm (Social) MAY 23 

JUNE 1,  Noon JUNE 27 

JULY  No meeting JULY  No Meeting 

AUGUST 3,  6 pm AUGUST 22 

SEPTEMBER 7,  Noon SEPTEMBER 26 

OCTOBER 5, 6 pm OCTOBER 24 

NOVEMBER 2, Noon NOVEMBER 28 

DECEMBER 7, 6 pm (Social) DECEMBER 12 

 

 

 

PLANT SWAP VOLUNTEERS 
 

Iôd like to extend a very special thank you to all the 

MGs who volunteered for our Master Gardener Plant 

Swaps in 2015.   

 

Our devoted team members have worked hard to make 

the Swaps interesting, educational and, most of all, fun 

events.  The time you have given is truly appreciated. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all in the spring, and I 

invite anyone who would like to volunteer to contact me 

at mglouann@gmail.com 

 

Happy holidays to all our MGs, and all the best in the 

coming year, 

Louann Long  

THANKS ! 

 As you recall, the Second Annual School Garden Cook 

Off was held November 14, 2015. Several Lafayette 

Parish School Board Members and public officials were 

in attendance. The event was so impressive to those 

officials that the school children, teachers, and chefs who 

participated were invited to the December 2 School Board 

meeting. In addition to being recognized, all 5 schools 

were awarded $100.00 from Lafayette Parish Farm 

Bureau! I invite you all again to be a part of our School 

Garden Initiative Program. It is truly rewarding.  

 

Cindy Wiley 
 

 

 

 



 

 

OUTSTANDING MASTER GARDENER  

Candy Bienvenu Named Outstanding Master Gardener of the Year! 
 
 
 

A message from Candy Bienvenu: 
 

ñTo all Master Gardeners. 

 

I was so overwhelmed to receive the Outstanding Master Gardener of the year award! I feel it is the 

highest honor to be recognized by your peers for the contributions you have made. To hear all of 

those kind words  from you all means so much! I want all of you to know that to belong to an 

organization that is made up of members who give of themselves, to spread the seeds of knowledge, 

is a privilege and I share this award with you because without you, all the good we do in the 

community can not happen!ñ  

 

Merry Christmas! 

Candy 

Heather Warner-Finley (left) and Babette Werner (right) present  the Outstanding Master 
Gardener award to Candy Bienvenu (center).  


